
HEADWELL COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Tuesday 7th of May 2024 AT 7PM  
Headwell Bowling Club, 

60 Shamrock Street, 
Dunfermline, KY12 0JQ 

 
 
 
 
1.Welome / apologies for absence/ 
A warm welcome was extended to all. Apologies were received from Cllr Gavin 
Ellis. 
 
In attendance 
Chair, Vice chair, Secertary and 15 members of public  
 
Fife Councilliors-  
CLLR Gordon Pryde 
CLLR Auxi Barrera 
 
Community Police officers –  
Not in attendance. 
 
2. Adoption of previous minutes 
The minutes of the 2nd of April 2024 were proposed by member * and seconded by 
member * 
 
Noted the apology of Cllr Auxi Barrera was not noted in the april minutes this has now 
been fixed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



3.Matters arising from previous minutes  
A) 
Proposed one-way system at Hill Street /Rose Street. 
Cllr Gordon Pryde has nothing new to report. This will not be discussed until Cllr 
Gordon Pryde has got new information to share. 
 
b. 
Roundabout at the end of Arthur Street leading to Broomhead /Wellwood 
Cllr Gordon had explained that there Is a new plan to be developed regarding Pilmuir 
Street and the roundabout junction which could potentially be changed into a 20MPH 
zone, Hopefully this plan will be drafted up with-in the next 12 months. Some Members 
suggested a Speed Watch at this area. 
 
C) 
Coffee morning. 
After a succesful opening for the coffee morning, our next one will be on the 7th of June 
at 12PM in the main hall in Headwell bowling club, hope to see everyone there. 
  
D)  
Notice Boards 
It was proposed that TWO new notice boards would be bought and erected, FC 
accepted one of the locations which is the green space on headwell road leading to 
arthur street. (This has now been bought and will contact FC in due course to erect this 
on site) Second location still to be confirmed. 
 
 
E) 
Anti social behaviour/criminal ativitives 
Discussed recent needle findings and to phone 101 reporting these crimes if you have 
witnessed or have any concerns regarding this or similar issues.  
 
F) 
Leaflet drop 
This has now been completed! 
 
G) 
 Roadworks on Townhill Road 
Cllr Auxi had Emailed asking what consideration has been made regarding the recent 
proposal of new roadworks starting on Whitefield road, this will cause Major Traffic 
leading into dunfermline from the north side! 
 



H) 
 Community Garden Clean-up 
There is a meeting on the 9th of May 2024 regarding funding and renovations we can 
make to surrounding areas. 
 
4. 
Membership. 
Our membership status is currently at SEVEN members with a maximum of TWELVE,  if 
anyone would like to join please get in touch. 
 
5. 
Treasurer report/ Social Media Update. 
balance.£****.**  
Facebook followers are sitting at 226 people following the page. 
The website is almost finished and will be ready for the public very soon! 
 
6.  
Police Report 
None given. 
 
7.  
Planning permissions 
None. 
 
8. AOCB 
A) Funding 
Was discussed about meeting on the 9th new info will be given at next months meeting. 
 
B)Rehis food hygiene 
Chair has completed the training. 
 
C) Website 
Website is in progress. 
 
D) Publicising ADS  
Committee was asked if we are all ok with publicising adds on our facebook page, all 
agreed if it benifts the Community. 
 
 
 
 



E) City Chamber Meeting. 
Report was handed in about the Meeting the Chair and Vice chair attended at the city 
chambers regarding funding and training, if anyone would like additional training please 
let us know and we can provide a list of current training courses available. 
 
F) Youth Activties 
A local resident is a member of the youth parliament, (MYP) and was discussing his 
ideas about trying to promote youths ages 12-25 to get more youths involved in sports 
activities. This Local resident did suggest about Neglected areas with large walls to be 
brightened up with large murals, this is a project the CC can look into. 
 
G)Local concerns 
 Residents did raise a concern about trees on Rose Street inflicting the path, Cllr Pryde 
explained if this is affecting the roads FC can take action. Another had raised a concern 
regarding dog fouling in the playpark, if you catch anyone not picking up after their dog 
please use this link ….. Https://www.fife.gov.uk/services/form-pages/report-dog-fouling  
 
H) Local Residents had raised concerns regarding the about of cigarette ends at 
Headwell House Nursing Home which has a large amount of these in the drain close by. 
 
i)  Headwell Park Grounds 
Cllr Auxi had emailed IH Brown regarding the recent state of the grounds in the park,  
Their contractors attended the site on Tuesday or Wednesday last week ( week 
commencing 29/04/2024) to complete the relevant work that needed to be done, and 
this has been confirmed to have been completed.  
 
J)Community walk about 
 There is a community walkabout on the 30th of may at 11am with various officals,  If you 
have any concerns please email us to which we can provide the Housing officer a 
detailed plan of where needs addressed, If you are interested in attending please let us 
know! 
So far we have to list…. 
is the amount of dog fouling and to make people aware they can get fined if they do not 
pick up after the dogs. 
 
Chair thanked everyone for coming and wished everyone a safe journey home. 
 
 
 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 

https://www.fife.gov.uk/services/form-pages/report-dog-fouling


4TH of June 
7PM MAIN HALL  
HEADWELL BOWLING CLUB 
60 SHAMROCK ST 
DUNFERMLINE 
 KY12 0JD   


